Winners of the Ernest Orlando Lawrence Memorial Award for 1965, for
their “recent meritorious contributions in the field of atomic energy,” are,
left to right (top): George A. Cowan, Los Alamos Scientific Laboratories,
for his work in weapons diagnostics; Floyd L. Culler, Oak Ridge National
Laboratories, for contributions in reactor fuel technology; Milton C. Edlund,
Babcock & Wilcox Company, Lynchburg, Va., for reactor development;
Theodore B. Taylor, Defense Atomic Support Agency, Washington, for
work in weapon and reactor physics; and (bottom left) Arthur C. Upton,
QOak Ridge National Laboratory, for contributions in radiobiology. Each will
receive a medal, a citation, and $5000 during a ceremony next Thursday at
the National Academy of Sciences in Washington. The award is pre-
sented by the Atomic Energy Commission upon recommendation of its

has been appointed head of the uni-
versity’s new department of biology,
effective 1 September.

Max S. Matheson, a senior chemist
at Argonne National Laboratory, has
been named director of the laboratory’s
chemistry division. He succeeds Win-
ston M. Manning, who recently became
an associate director of Argonne.

Amoz 1. Chernoff, formerly research
professor at the University of Tennes-
see Memorial Research Center, Knox-
ville, has been appointed director of
research at the center.

Recent Deaths

Frank E. Bulda, 56; professor of bi-
ology at St. John’s University college
of pharmacy; 25 February.
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Sir Alwyn Douglas Crow, 70; chief
of rocket research for Great Britain
during World War II and retired chief
of scientific and technical services,
British Joint Services Mission; 5 Febru-
ary.

Delafield DuBois, 85; retired profes-
sor of electrical engineering at Yale;
6 January.

J. G. Flowers, 69; retired president
of Southwest Texas State College; 23
February.

Marvin Fox, 55; manager of arms
control at Hughes Aircraft Company
and a leading U.S. expert in design,
construction, and operation of nuclear
reactors; 19 March.

Willard Gardner, 81; retired profes-
sor and head of the physics department,
Utah State University; 31 December.

Albert Hayes, 82; retired chairman
of the geology department, Rutgers
University; 1 February.

general advisory committee and with the approval of the President.

William Heard Kilpatrick, 93; pro-
fessor emeritus of education, Teachers
College of Columbia University; 13
February.

Wolfgang B. Klemperer, 72; on the
senior technical staff of Douglas Air-
craft Company’s missile and space sys-
tems division; 25 March.

Andrei Lebedinsky, 62; head of the
physiology departments of the Military
Medical and Naval Medical Academies,
Leningrad; 3 January.

Faustino Miranda Gonzalez; head of
the department of botany, Universidad
Nacional Autonoma de Mexico; 17
December.

Frank Hugh Sparks, 73; former presi-
dent of Wabash College; 30 December.

Erratum: In Barry Commoner’s review of
Plant Virology (9 April 1965, p. 209), column 3,
lines 23 and 24, should read ‘. . . [if they are
not, we shall eventually find out]. . . .” Owing
to a printing error the word not was omitted
from the review.
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